Our Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and encouragement to the community.

Rector: The Rev. Robin Trevors 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office) E-mail: **holytrinity83@outlook.com**; Website: **holytrinitygrandfalls.ca**

Bulletin Today. The bulletin is given to the glory of God and in loving memory of **Don Quigley and James & Elizabeth Bragg** by May Quigley.

Service Times for May 19 – May 26, 2019		
Sunday, May 19 5 th of Easter	Holy Communion (BCP) Morning Prayer (BAS) Watoto Children's Choir	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 7:00 p.m.
Thursday	Holy Communion (BCP)	9:30 p.m.
Sunday, May 26 6 th of Easter	Holy Communion (BCP) Family Service/Holy Eucharist	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m.

Readings: Acts 11:1–18 Psalm 148 Revelation 21:1–6 John 13:31–35
Readers: Cathy Flynn Barbara Leyte Tammy Trevors Bob Hiscock

Welcome to Our Worship Service. We are pleased to have you join with us this morning. If you need any assistance or information, the Greeters are ready to help you. Please sit wherever you prefer. Hearing devices are available from the Greeters. If you're a newcomer, please sign our guest book located in the foyer.

Ordination. Charlie Cox will be ordained Deacon on <u>Wednesday</u>, <u>June 26</u> at 7 p.m. at St. Martin's Cathedral, Gander. Your prayers are requested. Everyone welcome.

Watoto Children's Choir Tonight. The choir will present a vibrant worship experience at Holy Trinity tonight at 7 p.m. This concert is a celebration of their identity in Christ and the confidence that comes from knowing God has a great plan and purpose for each one of their lives. As the children share their personal stories and present worship music from Watoto in Uganda, you will be inspired and your heart lifted. A free will offering will be received towards the work of Watoto and their orphanage. Watoto merchandise will be available for purchase.

Order of St. Luke (OSL). The regular monthly meeting will be held this <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>May 21</u>, at 7 p.m. in the Vestry Room. A Healing Service will be held at Twin Town on Wednesday. All are welcome to any of these events.

ACW. The ACW is hosting the annual ACW District Fellowship Meeting on June 1. Registration is at 9:30 a.m. and the cost is \$5. If you are interested in attending, please call Dale or Sandra before May 25.

Mother's Day Flowers. Flowers were also given in memory Iris Chatman, Hilda Mitchell, Shelley Chatman, Margaret Mercer, Georgina Mercer, Gertie Richards, Minnie Fowler, Gertrude Granter, Lena Mercer, Agnes Brown, Florence Hiscock, Edna Waugh, Gladys King, Clara Penney, Ella Troke, Elizabeth Troke, Ruth Little, Olive Tobin, Lena Stone, Miriam Way, Maxine Durant, Annie Hedges, Sarah Hedges, Allie Griffin, Mary Dobbin, Cora Pierce, Jenny Hinks

Hospital Gift Shop. The ACW is again collecting items for the Hospital Gift Shop. A container is located at the back of the church for your items--toothpaste, toothbrush, soap, knitted items, deodorant & mouthwash etc. The ACW appreciates all that you do to help this endeavor.

Walkathon for Lionel Kelland Hospice. On June 17, one of our parishioners, George Hart will be walking from Badger to Grand Falls-Windsor raising funds for the Lionel Kelland Hospice. Anyone wishing to support this walk, may contact George at 489-9364, Marg Pomeroy (489-5382) or Bill Reid (489-4653). E-transfers are also accepted at j.blake61@gmail.com. Lionel Kelland Hospice will issue income tax receipts for amounts of \$10 or greater donation.

Greeters. David Mercer, Gerry Dobbin, Winston Ellsworth, Ruth Pardy, Robert Stockley, Stephen Lewis, Jared & Alice Hogg

Bulletin. Items for the next bulletin must be submitted to Linda by <u>Thursday</u>, Please email <u>linda.pafford@nl.rogers.com</u> or call (489-9801)

Morning Prayer Order of Service

Opening Hymn

Welcome and Children's Time

pg.45

pg. 122

1110 1 01111011111111111111111111111111	18.10
	that you love one another. Just as I have loved you, By this everyone will know that you are my disciples, John 13:34
Invitation	pg. 45
Confession	pg. 46
Absolution	pg.46
Opening Sentence	pg.47
Easter 10	pg.48
Jubilate	pg. 49
The	e Proclamation of the Word
ACTS 11:1-18 PSALM 148 REVELATION 21:1-6	Cathy Flynn Barbara Leyte Tammy Trevors
	Gradual Hymn
JOHN 13:31-35	Barbara Leyte
	Sermon
Affirmation of Faith The Apostle	s' Creed pg. 52
Offertory Hymn:	
D 01 D 1	400

Collect of the Day

Prayers of the People

The Penitential Rite

Almighty God, your Son Jesus Christ is the way, the truth, and the life. Give us grace to love one another and walk in the way of his commandments, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever.

Lord's Prayer pg. 54

The Blessing

Closing Hymn

REPORT FROM THE INTERFAITH CEMETERY COMMITTEE

A meeting of this committee was held on Tuesday, May 7 attended by George Hart and Bill Reid. Four of the committee churches were represented.

With the cooperation of the Town of Grand Falls-Windsor and liaison Todd Mercer, we will be obtaining four people to maintain the cemetery this summer However, the earliest they may start is July 1.

In the meantime, family members can help with the annual clean up of the Cemetery and we ask the cooperation of families to pick up debris left after the winter. Many plastic flowers and wreaths have blown loose and are littered around the grounds. Please check plots and pick up any faded or broken ornaments and place them by the PBO garbage container. (Locked due to improper use by the public.) Any items not picked up will be disposed of by June 15.

Due to environmental consideration maybe we should refrain from using plastic ornaments to decorate grave sites. Recognition is noted that plastic flowers MAY last longer and may be cheaper than natural flowers. However, the impact plastic has on the environment, adding to considerable debris and extra effort and time needed to pick them up or move them to mow the area, makes this an unnecessary maintenance problem. While solar lights look nice at night, when they work, they pose a problem of added debris when they break or cease functioning, plus more work to move them when mowing.

Please contact a member of the committee before attempting any work in the Cemetery. This includes installation of headstones, repair of headstones, grass/sod covering, and removal of concrete structures around grave sites.

For those who wish to have their family plots improved, we recommend contacting Robert Hiscock who has his own business, Central Cemetery Services. For 20 years, Bob has been a great supporter of improving the appearance of the cemetery and supervises our workers in the summertime. He has the necessary equipment and expertise to demolish and remove old concrete forms, restoration of plots and headstones, cleaning and re-lettering headstone, providing topsoil, seeding, and sods and providing perpetual care. Contact Bob or Shianne at 709-489-9047